Minutes of a regular Santaquin City Council meeting held Wednesday, August 3, 1983, at City Hall. Mayor Sandra Peterson presided at the meeting and the following Councilmen were present: Sherman Jones, Lamar Openshaw and Grant Pay.

Mayor Peterson called the meeting to order at 8:07 p.m. She also offered the invocation and led the pledge of allegience.

Prior minutes. Mayor Peterson asked if there were any changes or corrections to the following minutes: June 15, 1983; June 29, 1983; and July 6, 1983. Mr. Sellers stated that he only had grammatical errors, etc. Councilman Pay moved that the minutes be accepted and Councilman Jones seconded. The motion passed unanimously.

Albert Oldham. Mr. Albert Oldham stated that he had tried to find out from the County who owns the roadway on the East of his property and could not determine this. He presented a plat map of his proposed subdivision and the other properties relative to this. He said that the County stated that the road must be a city street. Councilman Jones stated that Councilman Olson would have to check this out for verification.

Mayor Peterson explained that the State code and city ordinance governing subdivisions stated very plainly that a subdivision is any tract of land being divided into three or more lots, regardless of the time frame. She said that the city could not ignore the fact that this will be a small subdivision.

Mrs. Oldham said that there have only been two newer homes built on the property. Mayor Peterson explained that the original home would have been the first and when the second new home had been split off, then it would have been the third.

Mr. Oldham stated that the owners on the East side of the road (500 West) did not own into the middle of the road. Councilman Jones explained that the city does not have a deed for this road at present.

Mayor Peterson asked what would be involved for small subdivisions. Mr. Sellers said that, as far as he could recall, they would need a plot plan, similar to what they now have, which would show all existing facilities; and perform any improvements necessary. He said that they would need to go before the Planning & Zoning Committee for their recommendation, as well.

The Council stated that the Oldhams really need to find out about the ownership of the road. They also said that they should try to get on the agenda for the Planning & Zoning Committee meeting and get their recommendation for the Council.

Mr. Sellers was asked to place this on the next agenda for further Council review.

COUNCIL BUSINESS:

ه قد حسد عمو

- 1. <u>Don Peterson</u> Mr. Sellers stated Mr. Peterson's intent on withdrawing his subdivision request. He said that Mr. Peterson is only planning on putting in two lots at present.
- 2. Copies for the copy machine Mr. Sellers stated that the ball club, rodeo club, etc., have been coming in and making copies. He said that this has run into thousands of copies. Until now the office has been paying and subsidizing these organizations for these copies and Mr. Sellers said that he didn't feel the office should be doing this.

Mayor Peterson asked if they were paying for the paper. Mr. Sellers said that they haven't paid anything yet. Mayor Peterson said that she didn't feel they should get the paper for nothing.

Mr. Sellers said that the only other alternative is to charge these costs to the Recreation Department.

Mayor Peterson and Councilman Jones stated that they felt they should only charge these organizations for the cost of the paper and not what is, charged for individuals using the machine. Mr. Sellers asked if this is what they should do for all the organizations in town, or just these few. Mayor Peterson asked what other organizations would be effected and Mr. Sellers said organizations such as the PTA and Lion's Club.

Councilman Openshaw said that if they did this for one they would have to do it for all of them. Councilman Jones said that he felt if the organization is city related or recreation related, they could do this. Mayor Peterson said that there is a lot of difference in the private organizations and those directly related to the city. She stated that baseball is summer recreation in the city.

Councilman Jones said that the PTA should charge their copies to the school. He also said that he felt if the organization is recreation related, the copies should be charged to the recreation department. Mayor Peterson said that there should only be paper charged on this.

3. Water on road - Mr. Sellers said that he had received a complaint about the irrigation ditch in the area of 100 to 200 South and Center flooding over when the water is turned to the East. The complaintant mentioned that the water is erroding the city's street.

Mr. Bill Ferguson, the former water master for Summitt Creek, stated that the secondary ditches are the responsibility of the user and sometimes they do not clean them properly. He stated that Summitt Creek cleans their ditches every year and the city won't have a problem with these.

Councilman Jones said that the city is going to have a meeting with Summitt Creek and this could be discussed.

<u>Bill Ferguson - requesting County water hook-up.</u> Mr. Ferguson explained that he is representing Ferguson Orchards and Payson Fruit Growers Inc. He stated that he is in the process of building a fruit

storage shed across the road from his present facility North of town.

Mr. Ferguson said that he had met with the City Council eight years prior to this time and had been turned down for a County water hook-up. He said that he had told the Council at this time that he would be providing jobs for people in Santaquin.

Mr. Ferguson stated that the cold storage shed which he is building will more than double the controlled atmosphere cold storage facilities in the State. He said that this would be expanded 3 or 4 times in the next 5 to 6 years.

Mr. Ferguson stated that their major concern is that they will have in excess of \$600,000 worth of buildings and they need fire hydrants in the area. He said that the closest hydrant is two blocks away.

Mr. Ferguson said that the shed would use a limited amount of water as there would be no packing in the shed and it would not be used for his home and present packing shed.

Mr. Ferguson said that he believes he has become the largest employer in the Santaquin area, with the exception of UP&L for six months out of the year, and this would bring in more jobs. He said that he would like to continue the policy of hiring Santaquin people and would also like to have some support from the city for making the setting of the industry better.

Mr. Ferguson said that he is willing to tie into the water mains at 400 North and 400 East and run the lines himself. He also said that he would provide the fire hydrant.

Mr. Ferguson stated that there are some Payson fruit growers involved in this project and they wanted to take this facility to Payson. He said that they felt Payson would be more than happy to have that kind of facility in their area. He said that the majority of the apples would be going through his shed and so he prevailed in having it placed near his packing shed.

Mr. Ferguson said that he is not willing to pay an impact fee, but felt that this should be waived because he is providing jobs to Santaquin people. He said that he would putting in high pressure plastic lines.

Councilman Jones stated that the city would have to increase storage of water requirements for each water hydrant hooked to the city's water system. He said that this would impact the city, so felt an impact fee would be a necessity. He said that they should study the matter, including the impact. Councilman Jones said that he would like to do all they could to assist Mr. Ferguson, as this would be beneficial to the community.

Mayor Peterson asked how long they would need. Councilman Jones said that they should know by the next meeting. Mr. Sellers was asked to place this on the next agenda.

Mecham's Trailer Court. Mr. Robert Gardner and Robert Mecham were present to represent the court.

Councilman Pay said that about one year ago Mr. Gardner presented a plan which was to have been completed by last September. This was not completed at the time prescribed. He said that this seems to be the run of things with the Trailer Court in the past. Councilman Pay said that the city has asked for a review every six months and the only hold it has is with the business license.

Mr. Gardner said that they did receive the letter from the City Attorney and that they have responded giving their interpretation of the requirements. He said that they felt they have now accomplished all of the requirements. He said that one of the requirements, asphalting of the entrance, was changed, but they felt they had city approval for this.

Mr. Gradner said that the fence was slow in being completed. The reasons for this was because of the weather and also some trailers moving out. He said that another agreement they had with the city is that they would place cement pads on those spaces which do not have them as the trailers move out. He said that they had to do some of this, which made the money tighter. He stated that the pads cost \$700 per pad.

Mayor Peterson said that she appreciated them putting the pads in as agreed, but that Mr. Gardner had agreed to have all of this work done by the first of September, 1982.

Councilman Pay said that they had also agreed to place shrubbery in the buffer zone along with everything else. Mr. Gardner said that the eight foot buffer has basically been established in most cases around the court. He said that they have not landscapped this because there is no water available for watering this at present. He stated that they are looking into a possibility of using their water shares for this. They felt it would be non-productive to have placed this in before now.

Councilman Pay asked if the playground was finished and Mr. Gardner said that it was.

Councilman Pay asked what their next plan is. Mr. Gardner said that they have planned to plant the rest of the playground and to get a water system in for the greenery. Mayor Peterson asked if they were ready to make any committments. Mr. Mecham stated that it is in the letter of intent. Mr. Gardner said that they do not have specifics, but they are going to proceed in a systematic way, from the foundation up.

Mayor Peterson said that she is concerned about the promises made before and then not following through. She said that they have made a lot of progress in the court. Mr. Mecham stated that they were told last year that they had to change the road and it had cost them \$7,000 to do so. He said that this money could have gone towards further

improvements. He stated that he agreed with the need to change the road, but that they could only do what is feasible. Mr. Mecham said that they have also put \$5,000 in the septic system.

Mayor Peterson said that the road situation was a hazard which had to be taken care of. Mr. Mecham said that he agreed with this, but it was not in the letter of intent, and had placed some of the things in the letter of intent back a ways. He further stated that when things which are not in the letter of intent come up it will place them back more.

Councilman Pay stated that the Council wants to make sure they are on top of things as well.

Mr. Mecham stated that he has a couple of things which he would like a yes or no answer on. He said that one of them is the extra fee they have been paying for garbage. Another is the requirement, that they maintain their own dumpsters.

Councilman Pay stated that the city is no longer in the garbage business. Mr. Mecham asked if this should be negotiated with someone else. Councilman Pay said that Sunset Waste takes care of Santaquin's garbage now.

Mr. Gardner said that they had decided to clean up the trailer court and found that another court in town, as well as some businesses had gone to dumpsters. They decided to do the same. He said that Mr. Sellers suggested that they look into dumpsters. Mr. Gardner stated that he had discussed this with Councilman Pay and then the Council during a Council meeting. He said that there was never anything said for or against the idea.

Mr. Gardner said that they went ahead and built the dumpsters at their own expense. He said that they were being charged on a per space basis and this did not change when they got the dumpsters. Mr. Gardner stated that El Ray Davis' Trailer Court has dumpsters and they are not being charged on a per space basis, but by the dumpsters.

Mr. Gardner stated that he had talked with Pili Saluone, the owner of Sunset Waste, who alledgedly stated that the city told him he could do anything he wanted with the mobile home parks. Mayor Peterson stated that the garbage business is his business and the city could not tell him what to do.

Mr. Mecham asked if they could contract with someone else. Mayor Peterson and Councilman Pay said that they didn't think so. Mayor Peterson said that the city has made a committment with Mr. Saluone. Mr. Mecham said that this puts them between a rock and a hard spot.

Councilman Pay said that Mr. Gardner had told him that they had come to an agreement which was going to work. Mr. Gardner stated that the only agreement was that the city has mandated that there be a per space charge only, yet others are being charged by the dumpster.

Mayor Peterson asked how many dumpsters they have and Mr. Gardner said

they have ten. Mr. Gardner said that there has been no move at all to compromise on this.

Mr. Mecham said that he would like to sit down and get things straightened out instead of sending letters. Mayor Peterson said that the letter was sent so they would have a basis for discussion. Mr. Mecham said that the letter was not sent to him. Mayor Peterson said that it was sent to Mr. Gardner because he has always been the go between.

Councilman Openshaw explained that he let them change the entry because it made better sense to have it done the way it was.

Mr. Gardner asked if the city wanted the asphalt, curb and gutter extended to the city's asphalt. Councilman Openshaw said that he thought they ought to end this on the property line. Councilman Jones said that approaches are usually done by the individual.

Councilman Jones said that it would be years before this road was ever curbed and guttered.

Mayor Peterson said that she didn't think they would be able to do anything about the garbage question, but that they would look into this. Mr. Mecham said that he has felt a very undesirable precedence has been set on this and they would like to break this.

Mr. Gardner said that Mr. Saloune approached him about dumping twice per week, but felt they could buy more dumpsters instead. Mayor Peterson asked if the ten dumpsters were handling the garbage. Mr. Gardner stated that it is very tight and they get very full and that they could use more. Councilman Pay said that he understood that they were going to get more dumpsters. Mr. Gardner said that they had talked about this. Councilman Pay thought that this was the solution which they had decided upon.

Mr. Mecham asked if they were being charged comparably with others who have dumpsters. Councilman Pay asked if they had received approval from the city to have the dumpsters there. Mr. Gardner stated that they did. Councilman Pay asked if they asked the city to supply dumpsters. Mr. Gardner stated that they had not, but talked to Councilman Pay about getting dumpsters.

Councilman Pay said that everyone else came to the city and asked for dumpsters and that is how the city was charging them. Councilman Pay said that, as far as he knows, Mecham's never came to the city requesting dumpsters or rates and did this on their own. Mr. Mecham asked if they could go ahead and sell the dumpsters which they have and place an order with Mr. Saluone for dumpsters, then pay the rate everyone else is gafying.

Mayor Peterson said that this is up to Mr. Saluone. Councilman Pay stated that they would have to have the number he says they need to handle the garbage and they would have to sell the dumpsters to him as well.

Mr. Mecham stated that someone must be able to negotiate a contract. Mayor Peterson said they had this right. Mr. Mecham stated that they could not go anywhere else, so they cannot write a contract.

Mayor Peterson said that the city could not undermine Mr. Saluone's business and asked Mr. Mecham and Mr. Gardner to approach him and see what they could negotiate. They said that they would do this. Councilman Pay stated that he would be willing to meet with them during this meeting as well, if they would notify him of the time and place.

Mr. Mecham asked if the Council knew of any other problems which they need to be aware of. Councilman Jones stated that the police are spending a lot of their time in the trailer court. He said that one month 25% - 30% of their calls were from there. Mr. Mecham said that they are screening their tenants much more carefully now, but occasionally they might miss.

Dance Ordinance. The Council reviewed the Dance Ordinance, which also served as the public hearing. Mr. Wayne Smith stated that there were some things which he wanted clarified. He also objected to Section 5, Step 3, which stated that the Council could come up with any punishment other than those listed. This was changed to "as the governing body may decide".

Councilman Pay asked about a misdemeanor charge. Mr. Sellers said that the Council is not a court body and could not impose this fine. Councilman Jones said that he isn't worried about the fines because they might not pay it anyway.

Mayor Peterson said that she is interested in getting this passed because she felt the city is in the dark ages concerning this matter. She said that she has discussed this subject with several of the bar owners in the area who said that there is an occasional disturbance, but they had more fights around the pool table than on the dance floor. She also said that this would give people who want a more quiet atmosphere for dancing to have this as well.

Mr. Sellers was asked to send a copy of this ordinance to the City Attorney and to post its approval for the next Council meeting, with the proposed changes.

Animal Control Ordinance. Mrs. Helen Kester was present to discuss this ordinance with the Council. She brought up some problems and discrepancies with the ordinance. Mr. Sellers said that he has already incorporated some of the changes.

Mrs. Kester stated that she didn't think the city ought to include everything sold in Santaquin as a business. She said that she is a hobby breeder. Mayor Peterson asked her how she is a hobby. Mrs. Kester said that she breeds a litter of show dogs per year. She said that she sells the dogs, but not to make money. She said that this does not even cover the dog food and she takes a loss, therefore, she is a hobby.

Mayor Peterson said that it would be hard for her to tell who is a business and who isn't simply from the standpoint of whether a person makes a profit or not. She asked how this could be determined. Mrs. Kester said that this would have to be done with a good business ordinance. She also said that there will be the problem of enforcement and if she found someone not having this enforced against, she could sue the city.

Mayor Peterson said that she wasn't sure whether they should be talking about the business license ordinance or the animal control ordinance. Mrs. Kester said that the proposed animal control ordinance does not break down kennels into hobby and business.

Mr. Sellers suggested contacting some other cities and finding out how they handle hobby and/or commercial kennels. He was instructed to attempt to get copies of other ordinances.

Business License Ordinance. The Council felt that the ordinance was too vague. Mr. Sellers was asked to get ordinances from Salem and Mapleton to see how this is handled in other small cities.

COUNCIL BUSINESS (Cont.):

- 4. Chief Knox early vacation Mayor Peterson said that Chief Knox has not been with the city for quite a year, but would like to take an early vacation for personal business. Chief Knox said that he would be gone about 5 days and he would leave after the celebration. The Councilmen stated that they could not see any problem with this.
- 5. <u>Police OT</u> Mayor Peterson asked the Council how they felt concerning the overtime for the Police Department. She said that she felt they ought to have something for this time.

Mayor Peterson said that Mr. Sellers has pointed out that the office had their overtime in the budget at the end of the year. She said that Mr. Sellers is a bookkeeper and knew this was happening and could make sure the fugures were there.

Councilman Jones asked if it wasn't customary for a policeman to put in overtime. Chief Knox said that it used to be 10 to 15 years ago, but that it isn't anymore.

Mayor Peterson asked the Council that if they thought time and on half was too much, how about straight time.

Councilman Openshaw asked if the Police budget could handle this overtime and Mayor Peterson said that it could not. Mayor Peterson said that this is the point she was trying to make about Mr. Sellers. Councilman Openshaw said that he would like to pay the overtime for time in the past, but not in the future. Chief Knox said that, during the last Council meeting, they had decided that overtime would be taken off during the next pay period, at least.

Councilman Openshaw asked where the money would come from to pay this overtime. Mayor Peterson said that it could be taken from the surplus in the General Fund.

Councilman Pay said that he felt the Council opened the gate when they paid the office staff's overtime. Councilman Openshaw asked what this amounted to and Mayor Peterson said that it would be about \$8,000.00. Mr. Sellers said that it would be about \$5,000 at straight time.

Mayor Peterson called a recess at 9:54 p.m. The meeting was called back to order at 9:57 p.m.

Mayor Peterson said that she dislikes bringing this up at each meeting and felt that it ought to be taken care of. Councilman Jones said that he would like to study this some more. Mayor Peterson asked what there was to be studied further. Councilman Jones said that he felt the city is going to get hit with some lawsuits over the flooding and said that this surplus would help pay for this. He said that he had no idea that the police were getting this many overtime hours, as well as the office staff. Councilman Jones said that the Council should not have started it with the office staff.

Councilman Openshaw said that he may have started this with the city crew when he paid overtime for the flood work. Councilman Jones said that the city had to have them working during this time. Mayor Peterson said that all of this was necessary, but the problem has been not having a clear understanding of a policy.

Councilman Jones said that when Chief Knox was hired, he was hired with the idea that there would be no overtime. Mayor Peterson said that the point is that the Council has paid the city crew and office staff and now they are sounding like they are not going to pay the police officers.

Mayor Peterson said that she felt the city was not obligated to pay John Cluff's overtime because he was on probation. Councilman Pay said that one problem for much of Chief Knox's overtime was that one officer was in school and one was terminated. He said that he didn't feel this was the Council's fault.

Councilman Openshaw asked if this could be paid straight time, taken out of the excess and the have it made up out of the Police Budget for the current fiscal year. Mayor Peterson said that the Police Department is scraping everywhere they can now to try and keep the third officer on and felt they could not do this.

Chief Knox said that the officers have voluntarily given up the sick dime, in Sation time and he chief compensation which depends employees should do this rather than to be cut an officer and have two doing the job that five should be doing now.

Councilman Jones stated that the office staff's overtime was within their budget, but the police's was not. He said that he felt this is a

problem. Chief Knox said that he brought this up only because other city employees were being paid their overtime. He said that he has not, in his opinion, purchased any frills for the department, but has purchased things which the department has done without for a long time.

Councilman Jones said that overspending a budget is a very serious problem and should not be taken lightly.

Councilman Openshaw said that he is also scared that the city is heading for lawsuits on the flooding and said that he would have no reservations if they could pick this up in their budget. Mayor Peterson asked what would happen if they couldn't.

Councilman Openshaw asked how this would work and Mr. Sellers said that this would need to be added to the budget when it is opened again for future adjustments. He stated that this money could be taken out of the Motor Pool money which was transfered to the General Fund.

Councilman Jones said that he feels the same way as Councilman Openshaw in that this should have been left over in their last budget and carried forward. Since it wasn't, it will need to be an additional item, which will overexpend their budget. Councilman Jones said that they might have to raise taxes to pay for the flood damage. If they had to raise taxes to cover \$5,000 more because they paid overtime to the police officers, he said that people might get upset.

Mayor Peterson asked about how that would effect the city crew and the office staff. Councilman Jones said that these expenses came within the budget set for these areas.

Mayor Peterson asked about the Motor Pool money. Councilman Openshaw asked if it would be legal to use this miney for this. Mr. Sellers said that he thought it would. Chief Knox stated that the police car which was purchased during the last fiscal year was purchased out of their budget and not out of this Motor Pool money. Mr. Sellers said that this overtime would have to be declared in this year's budget, but could come out of the surplus which includes the Motor Pool money.

Chief Knox stated that some money out of last year's budget was used to purchase equipment which he felt the department needed. He said, for example, that he does not anticipate having to replace a car for about one to two years.

Councilman Pay said that he have given this a lot of thought lately and said that he felt the money should also come out of the same department.

Councilman Openshaw asked if they could reduce ammunition and come up with this. Chief Knox said that he has \$300 budgeted for ammunition. He said that he is reluctant to cut some here because his life and the city's liabilities are on the line and he wants to be as practiced as he can be. Councilman Openshaw said that this is true in any profession and that he is in heavy construction because he likes it. He said that Chief Knox must like his profession or he would not be in

it. Chief Knox said that he likes his profession, but he is also aware of his financial and civil liabilities as well as the liability the officers place on the community. He said that the Council should encourage training.

Mayor Peterson said that she thought this ought to wind up. She said that she could see that Councilman Openshaw was able cut to provide his crew with overtime. She said that Mr. Sellers and Mrs. Rosenlund could see a chance to save some money and receive some overtime. She said that she and Chief Knox did not come up with this idea of paying overtime until after the other had already been paid. She said that if the officers knew they could get some overtime paid, they would have cut down on some equipment, as well. She stated that they are looking at this after the fact. Mayor Peterson said that she is just as afraid of suits and damages from the flooding as anyone else, but overtime has been paid to other employees. She said that Councilman Openshaw was in a position to pay this and Mr. Sellers and Mrs. Rosenlund saw a chance to get some overtime and they did.

Councilman Jones said that each person is responsible to look after his own department and make sure that they do not overrun their budgets. He said that he wouldn't run out about equipment, etc., to overspend his budget. Mayor Peterson said that this is because they knew. Councilman Jones said that he knows how much money he has and has to make sure he keeps track of his spending.

Councilman Jones said that he thought Chief Knox was told he was on salary when he was hired. Mayor Peterson asked if Mr. Sellers and Mrs. Rosenlund were also on salary. Councilman Jones said yes and Mayor Peterson said that they were paid overtime. Mayor Peterson said that this is the point she is trying to make and that they knew they were saving the money for the overtime.

Councilman Jones said that 2 years ago, the office staff got behind and had to hire a part-time girl to help catch up. They still did not go over budget in doing this. Councilman Jones said that if the Police Department was going to go over, they should have stopped spending. Chief Knox said that they did not go over budget. Councilman Jones said that the overtime money had to go somewhere.

Mayor Peterson said that Councilman Jones is evading the issue. She said that other people knew what they were doing and saved the money for the overtime. Chief Knox said that they didn't know what they were doing in that they didn't know there was any chance of being paid for the overtime. Mayor Peterson said that all of a sudden overtime is being paid. Councilman Openshaw asked if this would have been brought up if the other overtime hadn't been paid. Mayor Peterson said that it probably would not have been.

Mr. Sellers said that the office staff did not save this money for overtime. He said that he and Mrs. Rosenlund were under the impression that they would not be paid their overtime. He said that they were prepared to take the time off because they had the feeling it would not be paid. Mayor Peterson asked how they came up with this idea. Mr.

Sellers said that they wanted to bring up the fact that the office is understaffed, that the staff is being overworked, and that they are being burdened with things they should not have to do, things which the Mayor and Council could do for themselves. He said that they were saying that they are happy to put in the extra time to do these things, but they either want to compensated for it, hire extra help or lighten their load.

Mayor Peterson said that she agreed with this. She asked if Mr. Sellers would have pressed for the overtime if the money had not been there. Mr. Sellers said that he would still have brought the fact up that they have uncompensated overtime hours. Mayor Peterson said that this was not brought up last year. Councilman Jones said that it was brought up the year before because they were getting behind in their work and they hired some help. Councilman Jones said that he hasn't heard the office staff complain about their overtime at all.

- 6. Sunset Waste bill Mr. Sellers brought up the bill from Sunset Waste which was not received in time to place on the list of bills to be approved. Councilman Jones moved that this bill be approved and Councilman Pay seconded. The motion passed unanimously.
- 7. Retirement Workshop Mr. Sellers stated that there was going to be a workshop presented by the Utah League of Cities and Towns to be held in Salt Lake. Mayor Peterson said that someone ought to go to this meeting. She said that it is being held to let the governmental employees know what is happening to their retirement plans. She said that the fee is \$15 and she felt the city ought to be represented. Councilman Openshaw thought that the city had withdrawn from this. Mr. Sellers said that the legislature had passed a bill to keep them in and this meeting was to let them know how the system was to be changed.

Mr. Sellers said that, if they aren't going to improve the system, the employees would get out. Councilman Openshaw asked how they would get out of it if the legislature passed a law to keep them in. Mr. Sellers said that the legislature's bill was a retroactive bill and the city would also pass one drawing them out which would be retroactive.

Councilman Jones asked if the information could be mailed. Mr. Sellers said that he assumed so. Mayor Peterson and Councilman Jones said to forget about this then.

Chief Knox. Chief Knox asked if beer was going to be sold at the city celebration. Mayor Peterson said that there probably would. Chief Knox said that a seperate beer license would need to be obtained for this. He also said that there is a County Ordinance against kegs and this would have to be sold in cans on ice. Mayor Peterson said that she was under the impression that she wouldn't need a license. Chief Knox said that city ordinance requires a license for this.

Mayor Peterson asked how this is obtained. Chief Knox said that whoever is going to handle the concession needs to make application for a beer permit. Mayor Peterson said that the celebration is the next Saturday night.

Mayor Peterson said that she is hereby making application to sell beer at the Park for the dance as part of the city celebration. She said that she is making application for and in behalf of the Float Fund Committee. Councilman Jones moved that this application be approved and Councilman Openshaw seconded. Councilmen Jones and Openshaw voted in favor of the motion. No negative vote was called for and Councilman Pay did not vote.

CUURENT BILLS: The following bills were reviewed by the Council:

Davis Home Center
Doug's Auto
Bob Fillerup.
Johnson Tractor
Kim-Ko
M&R Equipment
Mendenhall's Market
Mountainlands
Pro-Arms, Inc
Payson Tire
Whitmore Oxygen
Thorpe Burial Vault
Ace Rents
L.N. Curtis
Money's Pro-Mart
A & H Equipment
Acme Fence
84 Lumber
Ralph Ursulich
Stan Bonham
Wolfe's
International Association of Chiefs
Federal Licensing
Stringham's
Alpine Recreation
Stone's Deisel & Automotive
Total\$6,937.43

Changes were recommended on the following bills: Bob Fillerup, hold until city gets report; M&R Equipment, hold as equipment was fixed properly; L.N. Curtis, hold for verification; and Wolfe's, do not pay as equipment will be taken back.

Councilman Openshaw moved that the bills be paid as outlined and Councilman Pay seconded. The motion passed unanimously.

Councilman Pay moved that the meeting be adjourned and Councilman Openshaw seconded. The motion passed unanimously at 10:35 p.m.